Brompton Community Partnership (BCP) Parent Meeting - January 25, 2016

Attendees: J. Buchanan, A. Cleland, S. Cleland, S. Cosner, M. Crawford, K. Erwin, L. Falk, L. Fosbrook, B. Furnett, J. Johnson, C. Lara, J. Matera, J. Nachtigal, J. Nesci, J. Norton, T. Otto, B. Rallo, A. Rasmussen, S. Salmon, D. Schabowsky, A. Schmidt, J. Sytkowski, E. Williams, B. Weathersby

BCP President Angela Cleland called the meeting to order at 6:59 pm.

New Business:

Vigeo Media Presentation:

The meeting began with a presentation from Mr. Matt Serpe from Vigeo Media. Mr. Serpe explained that Vigeo Media is a community rewards program that has over 100 participating businesses that give back to the community. Participants elect to select Brompton as their fundraising option. When you purchase something at a participating business, a portion of the purchase goes back to the school, and a cash back award goes back to you, the purchaser. To sign up, please visit: kenoshanews.com/vigeo. This fund raising program does not require us to sell anything!

Student Council Presentation:

Brompton Student Council President, Gabi Wellman, and Student Council member, Beth Fosbrook, presented the board with their idea to raise money for Multiple Sclerosis. The Brompton Student Council would like to hold an MS walk in late April or May. The students have various ideas for the event, including the use of the black top for the walk, various craft booths or game stations along the route, a bounce house, face painting, flower planting, and others. Parent volunteers will be needed; there is also the possibility of soliciting help from NJHS members at Tremper High School. Angela Cleland stated that the BCP would be able to offer assistance; she will meet with Brompton Student Council and Mrs. Crawford to solidify the details. Student Council was asked to come up with a goal for the amount of money they would like to raise.

Old Business:

Jennifer Johnson:

- The next Parent Help Day is February 19th, 2016. We are still in need of a new volunteer to take over this program.
- Battle of the Books: The 2016 BOB team has been chosen and is moving full steam ahead. The competition dates are: March 4, 2016 and March 11, 2016; the location is yet to be determined. Coach Trina Bando does a fabulous job. However, BOB will need new coaches next year. If you are interested, now would be the time to let Jennifer Johnson know in order to be able to learn the ropes from well-established coaches. If you are interested in either of the above, please contact Jennifer Johnson at: inosalik@wi.rr.com

Principal's Report: None; Mrs. Loewen not in attendance.

Officer's Reports:

Secretary's Report - Tabatha Otto

• The November 2, 2015 BCP Parent Meeting minutes were reviewed. One correction was made to the time of the Rocky Rococo fundraiser. Jen Natchigal made the motion to approve the minutes; Michelle Crawford seconded the motion.

- The BCP Board sent thank you notes to all who donated items for the BCP Auction and Spaghetti Dinner Fundraiser.
- Some printed copies of the 2015-2016 directory were available for pick up. Please contact Tabatha Otto (<u>wtotto4@gmail.com</u>) with additions or corrections for the directory.

<u>Vice-President's Report</u> – Sarah Salmon

- Rocky Rococo: There will be a flyer coming home next week. It is acceptable to bring that in on February 9th, 4:00-8:00 OR simply mention "Brompton School" when ordering.
- Red Robin: Spirit Weeks are occurring from January 25 through February 7, 2016. Red Robin will donate 10% of your bill back to Brompton with your linked Red Robin Royalty card.
- Boston Store Books: Will go home in Wed folders 2/27. Books are \$5.00 with a 10.00 coupon. (1 book per family) Please send them back if you choose not to purchase the books. The sale is Friday, Feb 26 & Sat Feb 27, 2016. More information will follow for families to volunteer to sell books at the store. Could two clubs volunteer to do the selling days? Archery team? Battle of the Books?
- BCP is looking for a volunteer to take over the Boston Store Book selling program. We made over 900.00 on the fall sale; is only a couple hours of volunteer time. If you are interested, please contact Angela Cleland at queenoscot@yahoo.com
- Remaining Fundraising Dates/Events:
 - o February 9, 2016 = Rocky Rococo: **4:00-8:00**
 - o April 11, 2016 = Culvers on 52nd Street: **5:00-8:00**
 - o May 20, 2016 = Action Territory: **4:00-9:00**

<u>Treasurer's Report</u> – *Billy Weathersby*

- Budget looks good overall. Current BCP Register Report Balance as of 1/25/2016 is \$40,552.34.
- If you have receipts, please turn them in for reimbursement. Billy is here on Wednesdays or give to Tamera W.
- Pledge Drive is ongoing. 537.00 is YTD total. Please donate! Forms available on table outside of Brompton Cafeteria. The donation amount can be of your choosing; *however, if every family donated just under \$20.00 we would reach our goal of 3,000.00*. If anyone's employer or company participates in a matching donation program, please sign up for the donation to go to Brompton, and let Billy Weathersby know that your company participates.
- Script Account balance is \$10, 754.64. Order forms to be sent out every other Wednesday or picked up on table. Orders are due on Friday; cards are back to you by following Wednesday, at the latest.

President's Report - Angela Cleland

- We are still in need of a Fundraising Coordinator and a Family Activities Coordinator. If interested in either, please contact Angela Cleland at: gueenoscot@yahoo.com
- We are currently accepting nominations for BCP Board position: the BCP Treasurer and BCP President positions are available. We will announce nominations at the next BCP parent meeting; a vote will be taken at the BCP Parent meeting in May.

Teacher Representative: Elizabeth Williams

- Archery tournament on Friday; kids did well. Well attended. Several Brompton students placed.
- Middle school spelling bee at Indian Trail MS at 6:00p.m. 2/27

Joy Nesci motioned for adjournment; Jennifer Norton seconded the motion. The meeting was adjourned at 8:07 p.m. The Next BCP Parent Meeting: March 21, 2016 at 7:00 p.m. in the Brompton Cafeteria. These minutes will be presented for approval at that time. Childcare will be provided

Respectfully Submitted,	
Tabatha Otto	
BCP Secretary	
=======================================	
Have a question about the minutes? Need clarification? Join the BCP Facebook page to post your question Our parents are our best resource!	
Or, email:	
Angela Cleland: <u>queenoscot@yahoo.com</u>	Sarah Salmon: sarah sichmeller@hotmail.com
Billy Weathersby: bweathersby@wi.rr.com	Tabatha Otto: wtotto4@gmail.com
Elizabeth Williams: ecwillia@kusd.edu	
MINUTES APPROVED BY:	